
Office of Professional Regulation
OPTICIANS ADVISORY GROUP

DECEMBER 12, 2006
MINUTES

1. The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m.

Advisors present:  Joan Wagner and Dale Davenport

OPR Staff present:  Patty Skinner, Administrative Assistant

2. The minutes of the September 12, 2006 meeting were approved by 
the Advisors.  

3. Legislative Review/Laws – N/A

4. Hearings – N/A

5. Budget Review – N/A

6. Complaints/Follow-ups – N/A

7. The following applications for Opticians and Optician Trainees were 
approved:

Debra Bordeaux – Optician Trainee Deborah Roberts – Optician Trainee
Heather Bordonaro – Optician Trainee Dawn Titus – Optician Trainee
Oliver Penterieder – Optician Trainee Barbara Kleinman – Optician
Lori McKeon – Optician Trainee Colette Webb – Optician Trainee
Amy Lewis – Optician

Lisa Fish was removed as an Optician Trainee, due to the fact that the supervisor 
already had two trainees under his supervision.

8. Correspondence 

a. The group reviewed a letter from Jon Bright of the National 
Committee of State Opticianry Regulatory Boards with an invitation 
to attend the NCSORB meeting in January.

b. The group reviewed a letter from Jon Bright regarding a 
survey by Dr. Urban to give us the results needed to create a 
blue print for an exam that would be legally defensible.  Ms. 
Wagner will be contacting Mr. Bright on behalf of the group 



and will do a follow up call with Christopher Winters,
Director of OPR.

9. Newsletter Items 

a. An article on CE’s (live versus self-study)

10. Other

a The group will be working on a policy to further define live 
courses, which may include webinars, interactive 
television, etc.

11. There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:07
p.m.


